	PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
	ITEM NO.




REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR

CORPORATE SERVICES



TO THE LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL


ON THURSDAY 26TH JUNE 2003


TITLE :          SPECIAL OBJECTORS’ MEETING

RECOMMENDATIONS :       THAT MEMBERS HEAR THE OBJECTIONS AND DECIDE

                                               UPON THE MATTER


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :      APPLICATION RECEIVED FOR THE RENEWAL OF A PUBLIC

         


     ENTERTAINMENTS LICENCE AND THE OBJECTIONS TO





     THE RENEWAL.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :     COPIES OF LETTERS OF OBJECTION

(Available for public inspection)


ASSESSMENT OF RISK :

  NONE

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING:

  N/A

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
  JANE NUGENT, SENIOR LICENSING OFFICER 

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:    NOT APPLICABLE

	


CONTACT OFFICER :

CAROL BARLOW


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):    ECCLES


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:       CRIME AND DISORDER


DETAILS (Continued Overleaf)

BACKGROUND

Applicant

Premises


Hours

Lorraine Naylor
Blue Bell


Noon to 11.00pm Monday

Blue Bell

41 Monton Green

to Saturday

Monton Green

Monton


Noon to 10.30pm Sunday

Details
The above premises held a Public Entertainments Licence that expired on 15th June 2003.   On 9th June 2003 an application to renew the PEL for a further year was received in the Licensing Department.

Within days of the receipt of the renewal application several letters of objection to the renewal of the Public Entertainments Licence were received by the Licensing Department, copies of which are attached.

Previous History

The application for a first grant of a PEL for the above premises was made 20th February 2001 and was only granted after a Special Objectors Meeting on Thursday 28th June 2001.

On 11th June 2002 a letter was received from the Licensee’s Solicitors requesting a variation of hours to extend the terminal hour on Thursday, Friday and Saturday evenings to midnight.  The Licensing Department received many letters of objection to the extended hours.  Again, a Special Meeting was held, attended by the objectors, the Licensee and his representatives.  After listening to both sides and after much discussion, the request for a variation of hours was refused by the Licensing Regulatory Panel.  The grounds for the refusal were:

1. That the Blue Bell is situated in a residential area

2. That customers leaving the premises would indulge in further anti-social behaviour and noise which was beyond the control of the licensee and her management.

3. The customers from other public houses in close proximity would be attracted to the Blue Bell after closing time of 11.00pm.

4. That granting the application would set a precedent for the rest of the public houses in the City of Salford.

Conclusion

There is no statutory basis for making objections, but it is the practise of the Council to hold a Special Objectors Meeting in order to discuss the grounds for objection.  Objectors are required to give adequate information about the objection in order that the applicant can consider any possible compromise or agreement.

Members are asked to listen to the objectors and then to the applicant and make a decision regarding the renewal of the Public Entertainments Licence.

If the renewal is refused the applicant has a right to appeal at the Magistrates Court and the time in which that appeal must be made is within 21 days of the decision being notified to the applicant.
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